
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Lt.-Gen. Sir Anthony Mullens KCB OBE MBE 
 
We are honoured that Sir Anthony recently accepted our invitation to become the 
President of the Norfolk Military Vehicle Group following Maj. Gen. Graham 
Hollands request that he be released from the position. 
 
‘I thank you for your invitation to become your President and look forward to 
seeing you at the 7th. Armoured Division Thetford Forest Memorial in June’ 
 

 
Sir Anthony was educated at Eton and the Royal Military Academy Sandhurst being 
commissioned into the 4th/7th Royal Dragoon Guards in 1956.  An abbreviated 
service history includes: Regimental service as part of the British Army of the Rhine 
(BAOR) 1956-58; Aide-de-Camp to Commander 1st British Corps 1958-60; Adjutant 
1962-65; Staff College 1967; Ministry of Defence 1968-70; Regimental service 1970-
72; Brigade Major 1972-73; Directing Staff - Staff College 1973-76; Commanding 
Officer 4th/7th Dragoon Guards BAOR 1976-78; Headquarters BAOR 1978-80; 
Commander 7th Armoured Brigade 1980-82.  Sir Anthony then held a number of 
positions within the Ministry of Defence, retiring from service as the Deputy Chief of 
Defence Staffs (Systems) in 1992.   
 
The photo shows Sir Anthony when he was Colonel of the Royal Dragoon Guards 
1994-99.  Sir Anthony is currently a trustee of the Army Museums Ogilby Trust and 
President of the 7th Armoured Division Thetford Forest Association.  


